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September 2024

Dear Students and Parents: 

Welcome to another amazing year at Quarton!  The information provided in the handbook will also be available to you online at our 
Quarton website. 

As always, our two school rules, Safety First and Be Kind to Others are listed in this handbook.  Please take the time to sit down with 
your family and get acquainted with the information in this resource guide.  It is very important that you are familiar with our school 
policies.  

This handbook provides one-way communication to you.  Please contact us if you have questions, concerns or suggestions.  We want 
to continue to work with you to make your time at Quarton Elementary School some of the best years they possibly can be. 

Again, welcome and I hope you have a fabulous school year! 

Sincerely, 

Jill Ghiardi-Coignet 

QUARTON HANDBOOK 

Birmingham Public Schools Mission Statement 

In partnership with parents and the community, Birmingham Public Schools will provide educational 
excellence that empowers students to cultivate their individual brilliance and positively impact their world. 

Vision 

All students in Birmingham will realize their full potential, think critically, and champion an innovative 
tomorrow.

Be Bold. 
Be Brilliant. 
Be Birmingham.
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Core Values 

Student Success - We seek to uphold our district's long-standing tradition of outstanding academic 
achievement through rigorous curriculum, collaborative opportunities, and extensive  exploration. 
Community - We partner with community organizations to engage families in a reciprocal process that 
actively supports student learning and wellbeing.  
Collaboration - We foster collaboration through positive engagement and meaningful dialogue in all our 
interactions. 
Inclusion - We welcome and celebrate diversity by honoring the dignity of every human being. We seek 
opportunities to value the differences expressed throughout our vibrant community.
Equity - We believe in the unique talents of our community members, and we are committed to providing 
access to the resources and opportunities needed for each individual to thrive 
Leadership - We empower all learners to demonstrate strong character as they lead and mentor within the 
school and community. 
Perseverance - We support an environment that welcomes challenges, encourages resilience, and inspires 
the ability to overcome adversity.
Integrity- We lead and act with transparency, fairness, and respect.

BOARD OF EDUCATION 

Lori Ajlouny
Amy Hochkammer 
Luke Joseph 
Nicole McKinney
Jennifer Rass 
Nicole Spencer
Colleen Zammit

The Birmingham Board of Education has regularly scheduled business meetings on the first and third Tuesdays of each month at 7:00 
pm.   These meetings take place at the BPS Administration Office, 31301 Evergreen Road, Beverly Hills 48025.  During the course of 
the evening there is always room on the agenda for public comment on any matter pertaining to education in this district.  The Board 
welcomes and needs your input. Our community can watch the live BPS Board of Education regular meetings/special meetings at 
YouTube.com and searching for BirminghamPS.  

Quarton Elementary School 
Mission, Belief and Goal Statement 

Quarton School Mission 

Ensure Learning for All 



Quarton Belief Statements

All children can learn.

Children are our most valuable resource.

Educating children is a cooperative responsibility of school personnel, students, parents, and community. 

Children are entitled to an education that prepares them as thinking, reasoning and socially-conscious citizens.

Education must include all areas of development – cognitive, physical, emotional, and social.

A positive approach is the key to academic and personal fulfillment.

Students must be constantly challenged and encouraged to reach their full potential.

Children learn in a developmentally appropriate, child-centered environment which continuously meets individual 
needs.

Each person is unique and entitled to be treated with respect and dignity. 

Children need to experience success in learning.

All children have a right to a quality education in a safe and caring environment.

Everyone is a lifelong learner.

5
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2024-2025 School Improvement Goals

The entire Quarton Staff is focused on our School Improvement Goals.  The staff will participate in the implementation of the 

School Improvement Plan. We will focus on three areas of the curriculum: reading, mathematics and social emotional learning   

Through data analysis of both district and state assessments, it was determined that mathematics and reading are areas of needed 
growth. We continued to utilize our Professional Learning Communities to help implement these two academic areas in a cohesive 
process to teaching mathematics and language arts at all grade levels.  

All students at Quarton Elementary will increase their ability to develop foundational skills, vocabulary instruction and comprehension 
at their grade level. Students will increase their proficiency on local, district and state assessments. 

All students at Quarton Elementary School will increase their math proficiency as measured by local, district and state assessments. 

We continue to analyze data and utilize it to drive and inform our instruction.  Our data indicates that staff will determine student 

needs, inform instruction and use targeted interventions in specific areas. 

Our goal is to increase the percentage of students that feel a strong connection between staff and students within and beyond the 

school.  In addition, our percentage of staff feel they are a valued member of the school community.  
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QUARTON ELEMENTARY 
STAFF ROSTER 

2024-2025
Mrs. Jill Ghiardi- Coignet, Principal 

School Librarian Band – Bears Den 

Mrs. Sharla Lawshea Mr. Adam Hendry 

Technology Operational Asst Orchestra-Conf Room 

Mr. Bobby DeLisle Mr. Treymayne Tademy

Preschool - 104 & 105

Ms.. Lauren Jones - 3/4 multiage 

teacher

Ms. Amy Davidson - 3/4 assistant 

teacher

Ms.  Ms. Ashley Lovell - 4's 

preschool teacher

TBD - 4's assistant teacher

Kids Club-111 

Ms. Linda Jackson -   AM Director 

Ms. Mary Thomas  - PM Director 

Ms. Patricia Bobone - AM/PM Aide

Community School Organizer 

Mrs.  Erin Gottesmann

 Social Worker 

 Ms. Bailey Reiter 

 Psychologist 

 Mrs. Amy Wilson-Mohr 

Cafeteria 

Ms. Luisa Branstrom 

School Office 

Mrs. Linda Sackett 

Mrs.Mandy 

Reimann

Custodial Staff 

Mr. Michael 

Rittenger

Ms. Val Wing 

Mrs. Georgica 

Nikollari

Noon Supervisors 

Diane Meloche  

Jane Sigers  

Tina Acho 

Patricia Bobone 

Jennifer Dillon 

Wendy Peard 

Jen Hansen 

Hannah Kessler 

Michelle Kastner 

Elizabeth Lynch

Instructional Specialist 

Mrs. Andréa Yakima 

Paraprofessionals/educators 

Mrs. Colleen Bonner 

Mrs. Amy Loeffler 

Ms. Emilia Booth 

Ms. Michelle Stovall 
Ms. Susan Walsworth 
Ms. Laurie Straub
Mr. Neil Gray
Mrs. Sheila Hunter

Counselor  

Ms. Kelsey Arsenault 

ART - 111 

Mrs. Alana Iafrante & 
Mrs. Alethea Cierpial

Physical Education 

Mr. Kyle Cameron 

Ms. Elvie Komini

Vocal Music-D104 

Dr. Miroslav Manovski

Mrs. Lauren McNurlen 

Spanish-209

Ms. Rosio Zamudio 

Mrs. Beth Morris

LRC – 106 & 207

Mrs. Rebecca Daugherty 

Ms. Natalie Jensen

Ms. Jenny Kleinstiver 

Reading Specialist  

Ms. Amy Boyd 
Speech 

Mrs. Katie Diviney

Therapist- LRC - 106A 

Mrs.  Kristen Lutsch  – O.T. 

Ms. Wendy Zajak –  P.T.

Junior Kindergarten

Mrs. Jeannie Wriska - 107

Kindergarten 

Mrs. Stacey Lee - 110 

Ms. Libby Shepherd - 108 

Mrs. Rosalie Woch- 109 

First Grade 

Mrs. Samantha Bloor - 102 

Ms. Heather Pirronello – 103 
Miss Jen Wind - 101 

Second Grade 

Mrs. Michelle Kniesteadt -213
Mrs. Marta  Babinchak - 211  

Mrs. Julie Cunningham-206

Third Grade 

Mrs. Elaine Allan - 206     
Mrs. Stephanie Barnes - 205 
Mrs. Olivia DiPonio - 208

Fourth Grade 

Mr. Jason Smith – 204 

Ms. Kelli Lewis  – 203

Fifth Grade 

Mrs. Kimber Ghareeb – 201 

Mrs. Patrice Ligon - 202  
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Bell Schedule 

8:34 Service and Safety Patrol on duty 
8:44 First bell, children enter building 
8:49 Tardy bell, classes begin 
11:50 Half Day dismissal 
3:50 School dismissal 

School Pictures 
Individual student pictures will be taken in the fall by a Kaiser Studio photographer.  Parents may order 
pictures by completing an order form sent home with the student prior to the photographic session.  There 
will be many options for parents via online, email etc.  A picture retake date will also be set later in the fall. 

ENROLLMENT 

Enrollment Requirements 
Quarton School serves children living in the designated Birmingham attendance area.  Subject to principal approval, children from other 
attendance areas may be accepted (see Open Enrollment.  Parents moving to the area are encouraged to contact the school office as 
soon as possible. All enrollments are done online by visiting the BPS website. 

Open Enrollment 
All Birmingham schools operate under a policy that enables children to attend any Birmingham school of their choice.  There are certain 
time lines and space requirements that must be met, however.  Interested parents should contact the school office. 

Kindergarten Enrollment 
Children must be five years of age on or before September 1 to enter kindergarten for the 2023-2024 school year..  Immunization 
requirements must be completed prior to classroom attendance.   

Emergency Information 
Each year parents are asked to provide additional emergency contacts for each of their children.  One copy is kept in the office and the 
other in the student’s classroom.   Should any changes be made in the data initially provided, please contact the school to keep our 
information current.  Students will only be released to the names provided on the Emergency Information Form. 

ATTENDANCE 

Students are expected to be in school and in class every day.  Activities that occur in the classroom (daily teaching, interactions of 
students with their teachers and other students, discussions, lectures, audio-visual presentations, reports, etc. cannot be duplicated and 
constitutes a valid and crucial part of course work.  Furthermore, each student is expected to contribute to the daily activities of his/her 
classes.  When he/she is absent, the educational experience of all students in the class can be diminished.  In addition, regular and 
consistent school attendance helps develop responsibility and self-discipline.  The Board of Education as an agency of the State is 
required to enforce the consistent attendance of all students.  Attendance shall be required for all District students, except those 
exempted by providing of State law or District policy and guideline, during the days and hours that the school is in session.  
Family approved trips are discouraged; however, they may be considered excusable absences.  Students who arrive after 
9:30 a.m. will be considered absent for the a.m.  Students leaving school for the day before 3:10 p.m. will be considered 
absent for the afternoon. 
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BPS expects students to be in class every school day for the entire school day or class period. In accordance with the Board Policy, 
certain absences are considered excused.  Please see the district website for a list  of these absences. A 
letter will be sent to families after a student is absent 10 days for absences. Exceptions to absences are when a student is 
absent and under medical care – requires doctor note; bereavement, religious observation, and school approved absences. If a child 
continues to be absent, a meeting with the parent/guardian and principal will be required in order to develop an action plan.  If a child 
's absences continue to increase after this action plan is created,  then a meeting will be made with the parent/guardian and District 
Truancy Officer.  A child may be referred by the District Truancy Officer to the Oakland Schools Truancy Program.   

Arrival at School 
Students who are driven to school should not arrive before 8:34 a.m.  No outside adult supervision is provided for children before school. 
Students should not be in the building before the first bell rings at  8:44 a.m.  

Dismissal from School 
All students will be dismissed at 3:50 p.m.  All students not in the Kids Club program should be picked up by 4:00 p.m.  After 4:00 p.m. 
any student remaining in the building and not working directly with a staff member. 

Students who have different arrangements for dismissal must have a written note from parents/guardians indicating the 
change. If a student is going to go home with another student, both parents should send a note with the child.

Tardiness 
All students arriving after the start of school are to report to the school office before going to their classrooms. 
They are issued a tardy slip to turn in to their teacher.  Students who arrive after 9:30 a.m.  will be considered 
absent for the a.m.  A letter will be sent to families whose children reach 10 or more tardies.  Families should 
make every effort to have their children arrive at school on time.  This sets the stage for a successful day and 
often important information is given at the beginning of the day. 

Absence Due to Illness 
In the interest of safety, all absences should be reported to the school by 8:50 a.m.  Please leave a message with the date, child’s name, 
teacher and reason for the absence. This is important information that will assist us in being proactive in identifying and properly 
reporting any patterns in absences.  Also, please try to indicate the length of time your child will be absent.  The school office will 
attempt to reach parents of children who are absent if the parents have not called in on the message recorder.  Excused absences for 
illness will be given with a doctor's note. 

When children are ill they should remain at home until fully recovered and able to participate in all school activities.  During lunch and 
classroom recesses, the only supervision provided is on the playground.  Therefore, it is not possible to permit children to remain 
indoors unless there is a serious medical problem (i.e. a broken limb or recovery from surgery.  If children contract a communicable 
disease, the school office should be notified.   

Children’s Appointments Outside of School 
Whenever possible, children’s appointments to the doctor, dentist, therapist or tutor should be made after school, or when school is not 
in session.  If it is necessary for a child to see these specialists, the school should be informed by the parent as to when the child will 
leave school how he or she will be picked up, and when the child will return to school.  

Family Vacations 
Parents should make every effort to plan family vacations to coincide with the school vacations.  Teaching is 
more than completing assignments, thus the classroom instruction missed cannot really be "made up."  If 
children will be absent due to a vacation, it is the family’s responsibility to communicate that prior to the trip 
with the classroom teacher and the office. A reasonable effort will be made to provide work prior to the trip or 
make up work.   

Emergency Message/Items for Students 
When an emergency necessitates a student contact during the school day, please call the school office at 203-3425. We will see that the 
message is delivered to your child without undue interruption of classroom activities. We would request that you try to keep these 
messages/items to a minimum.  If you come in with a delivery or message for your child, the school will deliver the message/item.  
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SCHOOL HEALTH SERVICES 

Communicable Diseases Policy 
When children contract a communicable disease, the school office should be notified so that other parents can be alerted.  The school 
office must keep weekly counts of communicable diseases for the Oakland County Health Department. The school district will provide 
communicable disease information as directed by the Oakland County Health Division.  The most important thing is prevention. Keep 
in mind that the greatest deterrent to any communicable illness is proper hygiene.  Frequent hand washing with soap and water, covering 
nose and mouth with tissue when coughing or sneezing, properly disposing of used tissues, and remaining at home when  sick, are all 
critical steps in the prevention of such illnesses.  Stay informed, be proactive about prevention and consult with your physician if you 
have specific health questions. Additional health information is available at http://www.oakgov.com/health/ 

The following are symptoms suggestive of communicable diseases.  Children with these symptoms should be kept at home.  Should any 
of these symptoms be noted while children are in school, principals and teachers are urged to contact parents immediately.  Parents 
should be urged to have their child seen by a physician, and must be excluded from school until fully recovered. 

Symptoms common to communicable diseases: 

• Red or running eyes, sneezing or discharging nose.
• Cough, particularly if persistent or productive.
• Sores and crusts on the scalp, face, or body, particularly if red and swollen, or draining.
• Any skin eruption or rash.
• Sore throat.
• Swelling and tenderness of glands, particularly about the face or neck.
• Fever, suggested by flushed, hot face.
• Nausea and vomiting.
• Pain and stiffness of neck and headache.
• Jaundice -- yellowing of eyes and/or skin.
• Diarrhea and persistent abdominal pain.

“Any of the above symptoms may be associated with communicable diseases.  They may also be symptoms of non-communicable 
diseases, but must be considered as signs of illness that should have medical attention. “ 
Oakland County Health Division 

When to Return to School Guidelines 
1) Any child who has had a fever should not return to school until 24 hours of normal temperature have passed.
2) Any child who vomits should not return to school until 24 hours have passed with no vomiting.
3) Diarrhea may be difficult for a child to manage in school and may be a symptom of a contagious illness.  Diarrhea

can also be very upsetting to a child.  Treatment requires diet modification, rest and fluids, which can be better
managed at home.

4) If your child was diagnosed with conjunctivitis, please bring in a doctor’s note stating he/she can
come back to school.

5) If your child has developed a rash, please bring in a doctor’s note stating he/she can come back to
school.

Head Lice 
Head lice (pediculosis) can be a sensitive topic and while it does not pose a significant health hazard, a case of head lice can create 
concern. The District follows the recommendations of the Michigan Department of Community Health, the Michigan Department of 
Education and the American Academy of Pediatrics in responding to cases of head lice.  The most effective approach to this issue 
involves parental awareness and diligence. It is recommended that parents/guardians learn what to look for so that they can regularly 
monitor their child for any lice infestation.  If a child is absent due to head lice, he or she must be checked by school personnel prior to 
coming back to school. 

http://www.oakgov.com/health/
http://www.michigan.gov/documents/Final_Michigan_Head_Lice_Manual_103750_7.pdf
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Medication at School 
School personnel are prohibited from dispensing medication or treatment other than first aid unless the required forms and procedures 
are on file in the school office.  This includes a form completed by the child's doctor and the medication in the prescription container. 
We will happily perform this service. Forms are located on the BPS website. Medications are given at the office.  Children must never 
be sent to school with medication to take on their own i.e. cough drops, Tylenol etc. This is for your child's safety, as well as the safety 
of the other students. 

Vision Screening 
Vision screening is done annually in grades 1, 3, 5 and in other grades by teacher request.  Parents are contacted only in cases where 
professional attention is needed.  Vision screening is carried out by a trained technician through the Oakland County Health Department. 

Hearing Screening 
Hearing screening is done annually in grades K, 2, 4 and in other grades by teacher request.  Parents are contacted only in cases where 
professional attention is needed.  Hearing testing is carried out by a trained technician through the Oakland County Health Department. 

SAFETY 

Emergency & Disaster Procedures 
In the event of fire, tornado, or other possible disaster, an emergency plan will be put into operation to assure the greatest possible 
protection for the children. We practice these plans with the children throughout the school year. Inclement Weather Warning: When a 
warning is issued for inclement weather while school is in session, students and staff will be moved to the areas in the building 
assigned for such an emergency. During a warning, there will be no access into the building. Students and staff will remain in the 
assigned areas until the warning is lifted. If the warning extends beyond dismissal time, the school will communicate, as soon as it is 
safe to do so, how the delayed release of students will be managed, including dismissal time and procedures, parent pick-up, bus 
transportation, and after-hours student supervision. 

Fire 
In the event of fire, children will exit from the building with their teachers. It may be necessary to take them to a predetermined area. 

Emergency School Closing 
There are two situations which may affect the operation of school. The first is when severe weather  precludes the opening of school. 
In this case, parents are asked to tune in on local radio stations for school closing announcements. The second possibility would be 
Emergency school closing during the day after students have arrived due to a power failure or snow storm.   Children must know 
where to go, and/or how they can reach you, if school were to close early. Kids Club and any other after-school activities would be 
canceled. School closing information will also be available on the web site birmingham.k12.mi.us. Parents are requested not to call the 
radio stations, police, or school officials. 

Parking 
The parking lot behind the school is for staff cars. This lot will be temporarily closed in the morning and afternoon for arrival and 
dismissal. Parents dropping off students may do so on Oak or the east side of Chesterfield.  Please observe the No Parking signs and do 
not park in the bus drop off area on Chesterfield. Large orange cones will be placed in the bus area indicating the busses have not arrived. 
Also, please observe the No Parking/Drop Off/Pick Up signs on the south side of Oak. When parking on the street, please do not park 
in front of neighbor's driveways. 
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ARRIVAL & DISMISSAL 

Traffic and Parking during drop off and pick up 

Drop off (8:40 – 9:00 a.m.) and pick up (3:40 – 4:00 p.m.) around Quarton School can be extremely crowded. The school’s small 
parking lot is closed during these times and is reserved for full time staff members during school hours. For this reason, students are 
encouraged to walk, bike, car pool or take the bus. Parents who choose to drop off students are asked to observe the following: 

Arrival and Pick Up Lane

• We have two lanes that are removed from Oak Street to allow for arrival and pick up of our students. Vehicles traveling
eastbound are asked to move into the right lane and pull as far forward as possible. toward Chesterfield Road.  Vehicles that
don’t normally travel east bound may enter the lane by turning left.  We are asking everyone to remember patience and
cooperation to allow cars coming from the east and west to turn into the lot. The lane closest to the sidewalk should be utilized
for drop off and pick up of the children.  We are highly encouraging the children to enter/exit on the passenger side of
vehicles as it is the closest and safest to our sidewalk. Parents/Guardians are not allowed to exit the car during the arrival and
dismissal of the students. This lane is supposed to be for quick entry and exit to vehicles.  Once children have been dropped
off or picked up, the vehicle should pull into the left lane and proceed to the exit of our arrival and dismissal lane to re-join
Oak Street.  When leaving our arrival/dismissal lane, cars may only turn right onto Oak Street.  As a reminder, during arrival
and dismissal hours, cars may not turn at the stop light located at Oak and Chesterfield.

• There is curb striping located at the entrance to the student arrival/dismissal lane by the tennis courts.  Vehicles may not park
or wait in this area. This is to allow westbound vehicles or emergency vehicles to make a wide left turn into the arrival/
dismissal lane.

• Parents and students who park or are dropped off elsewhere should only cross the street, with help from a crossing guard, at
the corner of Oak and Chesterfield or Oak and Glenhurst.

• Parking is not permitted in the arrival/dismissal lane on the south side of Oak Street during drop off and pick up hours. Please
observe the no parking signs/ student drop off signs that are posted along this area. Parking will be allowed in this lane
between the hours of 9:15 – 3:30 p.m.  We are encouraging vehicles to park between the parking lot and tennis courts of the
arrival/dismissal lane between the above hours rather than parking in our small lot.

• Parking is also not permitted in the indented area on the west side of Chesterfield, where the buses drop off and pick up.
Please observe the no parking signs. Our buses arrive at different times so please refrain from dropping off in this area.

Entrance/Exit Doors: Students, who walk, ride their bike or get a ride may line up at any of our entrance doors; 

• Main Office Door (located on Oak)
• “Rainy Day” door (located on Oak closest to Chesterfield)
• “Bear Door” (located on Chesterfield)
• “Parking Lot Door” (located off of the parking lot)
• The closest proximity to the classrooms can be found by entering at the following doors:
Junior Kindergarten  - Bear Door (Door #16) arrival & dismissal
Kindergarten – Bear Door (Door #16) arrival &  Rainy Day (Door #17) dismissal
First Grade – Parking Lot Door (Door #2)
Second & Third Grade – Rainy Day (Door #17)
Fourth & Fifth Grade – Main Office Door (Door #1)
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All bus students will line up at the Bear door on Chesterfield.  The children will proceed to their grade level door after getting off the 
bus. No other students except those assigned may ride the bus.  There are no passes to ride home with another child. 

Visitors 
Visitor Notification System (VNS) Protocol: 
Main entrance doors will be locked within 5 minutes after the start of the school day, and will not be reopened until the end of the 
school day. When a visitor approaches the main entrance of the school building, he/she shall press the intercom button and office 
personnel will assist them as soon as possible. If the reason for the visit is within the school’s protocol for accepting a visitor, the 
visitor shall be directed to report immediately to the main office. If the visitor has any reason to enter the main part of the building, he/
she must present their photo ID to be scanned into our system. A visitor's pass will be created for your to be worn. 
If picking up your child, they will be called to the office to meet parents.  Parents must sign out children using the book in the 
office. 

The schedule below indicated the activation times for our parents/guardians and visitors: 

7:30 – 8:45 a.m. 

Throughout the Day 

4:00 – 6:00 p.m. 

Keypad entry is available for Kids Club families 

Visitor Notification System is active.  All exterior doors are locked and visitors will use the VNS system to 
enter the building 

Keypad entry is available for Kids Club families. 

School Doors 
Children are encouraged to utilize the following doors. 

Junior Kindergarten - Bear Door -(located on Chesterfield - Door #16) arrival and dismissal 
Kindergarten – Bear Door -  (located on Chesterfield: Door #16) arrival & Rainy Day Door (located on Oak closest to 
Chesterfield: Door #17)  
First Grade – Parking Lot Door - (located on Oak: Door # 2)
Second  & Third Grades – Rainy Day (Door #17)  
Fourth & Fifth Grades – Main Office Door (located on Oak: Door #1) 

All bus students will proceed to their grade level doors. If siblings would like to pick up their brother/sister from class, please make
sure both teachers are aware of this request in writing.  

STUDENT SERVICES 

Band-Aid Center 
A small room in the office is our Band-Aid Center.  The Center will be staffed with parents during school hours. Parent volunteers will 
assist the office staff in the Band-Aid Center.  Children may be sent to the Band-Aid Center to receive aid for an illness or an injury. 

Lost and Found 
The Lost and Found is located in the multipurpose room hallway.  Small items such as jewelry should be brought to the office. 

Breakfast & Lunch  Program
The school will provide free breakfast and lunch to all students.  A second entree will be charged to their individual account. 

Please contact the school office with questions regarding your child's account. 
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Dress Code 

We like to encourage students to dress in a manner that allows for the most individual comfort and freedom, while still 
maintaining a productive atmosphere for learning.  Student dressing and grooming are the responsibility of the parents and 
student.  Respecting individuality, the following ruels for dress are established, as necessary for the operation of the 
schools: 

1. Clothing should properly cover the body.
2. Footwear must protect the foot and safeguard the health of the student. Open-toed shoes and sandals are discouraged.
3. Dress should not distract from the educational process.
If any Quarton staff member thinks that an item of clothing is inappropriate, a student may be asked to call home for a change of
clothes.  Quarton staff members have the final decision as to the appropriateness of any apparel.  If you have doubts about an
article of clothing, suggest that your child select another outfit.

Assessments 
The Michigan Department of Education requires all students to be tested.  Students in grades three, four, and five are given the 
English/Language Arts (ELA) and Math tests (M-Step).  Grade 5 is also tested in science and social studies (M-Step).  These tests are 
given in the spring.  State and federal laws require all students to take these assessments.  Students with special needs may be given 
accommodations or alternate assessments as determined by an Individualized Education Plan (IEP).  The BPS District also assesses all 
students K-5 using iReady.  Students are assessed in both English/Language Arts (ELA) and Math three times per year.  Parents  are 
provided a log in to obtain copies of the testing results after each assessment.

. 
INSTRUCTIONAL PROGRAMS 

Basic Instructional Programs 
The Birmingham elementary instructional program emphasizes basic skills at the elementary level; however, our longer-term goals 
include developing thinking skills, communication skills, and independent and responsible thought and action.  Subjects taught include 
reading foundational skills, reading comprehension, independent math skills, concepts and applications, writing and handwriting, 
grammar and language, spelling, science, social studies, health, study skills and technology. 

Associate Instructional Programs 
ART - The art program is offered on a 4-day rotation in grades JK - 5 by a professional staff member and is aimed at the total growth 
of the learner.  There is a strong emphasis on learning the elements of art and principles of composition at each level of ability.  Since 
art is easily related to other objectives, the art program is frequently integrated with classroom learning activities. 

LIBRARY - Library instruction is presented by a teacher certified in library science to students grades JK - 2.  Students in grades 3-5 
will have the opportunity to come to the Media Center throughout the week. The program strives to bring students, books and other 
materials together in pleasant and regular association from their earliest school years.  Sequential lessons are designed to assist learners 
in their ability to find, evaluate, generate and apply information.  Lessons in literary appreciation, research skill development and 
computer literacy are an integral part of the total educational experience in preparing students for a complex world and at the same 
time enriching their lives. 

MUSIC/INSTRUMENTAL - Instrumental music is an elective for students in grade five and provides the opportunity to explore 
stringed, woodwind and percussion instruments.  A concert is held each year to show student progress to parents and the community. 
Without daily practice at home, the experience will not be successful and meaningful.  Parents and students selecting this option have a 
responsibility in providing practice time at home. 

MUSIC/VOCAL - The vocal music program provides children in grades JK - 5 with many varied experiences in melodic and harmonic 
singing along with listening, instruments, rhythmic movement, basic vocal techniques, basic music and reading techniques.  Our own 
music heritage is presented in addition to that of other cultures, people and places.  An important part of this program is the opportunity 
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for children to perform both in class and during school-wide assemblies and concerts for parents. 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION - All children in grades JK - 5 receive instruction from a physical education specialist.  Physical fitness, 
health, individual and team skills, and other developmental experiences are provided to children.  Emphasis is placed on the 
relationship between a healthy body and a healthy mind. 

In the event a child is returning from a prolonged illness or serious accident, it is beneficial for the parent to send a written statement 
from the doctor regarding the child's participation in physical education activities.  Children will be excused from classes by written 
permission from the doctor.  For safety reasons, students are required to wear gym shoes during all physical education classes.  Gym 
shoes must have shoelaces or velcro straps.  Loafer style or "slip on" tennis shoes are not considered gym shoes.  Parents are asked to 
provide a clean pair of gym shoes that remain at school. 

SPANISH - Spanish fundamentals are taught in two 45 minutes sessions per week to 3 - 5 grade students. 

Auxiliary Programs
KIDS CLUB – The Quarton Kids Club program operates as a service to Quarton families. The tuition-based program provides a safe, 
secure and caring environment for students before and after school and is open to grades JK - 5. A wide range of activities including 
outdoor play (weather permitting), is offered during program hours. The Kids Club program is a licensed by the Michigan 
Department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs. Please see Quarton's website for further information or register directly using the 
following link:  https://connect.schoolcareworks.com/login.jsp Contact the CSO for further information.

PRESCHOOL –Quarton Preschool offers families a nurturing and enriching educational experience for preschool age 
children.  The tuition-based, half day multi-age and full day 4s programs are sponsored by Birmingham Public Schools 
Community Education, a non-profit, self-supporting organization operated under the auspices of the Birmingham Public 
Schools.  The preschool programs are licensed by the Michigan Department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs.
Our play-based program encourages the development of each child’s unique potential.  The programs enhance physical, 
emotional, social, creative and intellectual growth.  Staff, children and families learn to value diversity and to foster 
individuality, self-confidence, love of learning and respect for themselves and others.
Using a play-based approach, Birmingham Public Schools’ preschool programs use the High Scope Preschool 
Curriculum to teach developmentally appropriate skills.
Our tuition-based multi-age (3 and 4) program is either; 5 half days a week,  3 half days a week or 2 half days a week. We 
also offer a 4-year-old program that is 5 full days.  The maximum staff to child ratio is 1:8. Please see Quarton's website 
for further information. Registration for preschool is done online using the following link:  https://
connect.schoolcareworks.com/login.jsp. Contact the CSO for further information.

Special Services 
HOME BOUND TEACHER - Children with long-term illness or injuries can receive instruction while at home.  Arrangements are made 
by contacting the office if your child will be out 5 days or longer. 

INSTRUCTIONAL SPECIALIST –The Instructional Specialist’s role is to support our student's learning.  It will be to 
provide enrichment services to identified students, as well as work with students for short-term interventions in specific 
skills.  The Instructional Specialist will work with grade level teachers to assist them in implementation of curriculum, and guide us 
through our MTSS process through the use of data.  He/she will also be the contact person for 504 plans. 

LRC (LEARNING RESOURCE CENTER) - The Learning Resource Center is staffed by a teacher with specialized training 
in the diagnosis and remediation of children with exceptional needs.  The program must follow precise state and federal laws 
which dictate the criteria to be met in order for a child to enter and/or leave the program.  Both teachers and/or parents may 
make a referral for a student to be screened for possible testing.  If a student appears to meet the criteria, further testing is initiated 
with parent permission. Then a meeting will be held to which parents are invited to discuss the student's needs and specific learning 
disability and the proper action to be taken.  Program goals will usually include assistance or modifications in the classroom, but 
can also involve small group instruction in the LRC.     

READING SUPPORT - Reading specialists provide support to students, parents and staff members.  First, students' 
academic progress is monitored within each school through our MTSS process.  Second, reading specialists provide 
direct student instruction in all reading-related areas for those who qualify.  Third, they consult with parents and staff 
providing continued communication and support in all areas regarding literacy.  

SCHOOL PSYCHOLOGIST - The services of a school psychologist are available to conduct an individual study on a child, as well as 
to consult generally with staff and parents regarding problems at school or in the home.  
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The psychologist's analysis provides both the school and the parents with information on the student's potential, academic 
achievement, and how the student views himself as a person. The insights achieved through this source are used to help the school plan 
the student's program to better suit their individual needs. 

SOCIAL WORKER - The services of the school social worker are extended to students who are experiencing personal or social 
adjustment problems at school and/or home.  The referral procedure generally involves the building team which is comprised of the 
classroom teacher, special educational personnel, the social worker, school psychologist, and building principal.  Concerns by staff or 
parents regarding a student's adjustment and achievement are presented to the team, an evaluation of the student is initiated, and team 
recommendations for the student are presented to staff and parents.  Social work service may include direct individual time and/or 
consultation with staff and parents.  Parents are consulted prior to and during the period of service to the child.  The social worker 
monitors progress of the student, and works cooperatively with the building team to maximize the student's success within the school 
environment. 

SPEECH THERAPIST - The therapist will evaluate speech and language behavior of students to determine those whose speech 
development requires special attention.  Tests to diagnose a problem may be given in the following areas: 

Language Development:  Assessment of student's ability to process, understand and communicate verbal ideas. 

Articulation:  Assessment of the student's ability to speak clearly and effectively. 

Voice:  Assessment of the student's ability to utilize appropriate voice pitch, loudness or quality of speech. 

Fluency:  Assessment of the student's ability to speak without excessive interruptions; repetition of sounds, words, phrases or sentences 
which interfere with effective communication. 

Parents are always contacted prior to a formal individual assessment or enrollment of children in a speech therapy program.
STUDENT ACTIVITIES

Parties 

The following is a list of class parties that may be held: 
Halloween 
Winter  
Valentine's Day 
Hundred’s Day 
End of the Year 

Food in the Classroom 

The district does not support the use of food as a reward in the classroom.  However, there are times, such as special classroom events, 
when food may be appropriate. At these times, the district encourages the use of healthy snacks.  Families should consider sending 
fruit, vegetables, or other low fat/low sugar foods.  It is also important that parents/guardians check with the classroom teacher before 
providing any snacks.  There may be students in the classroom who have food allergies and/or dietary restrictions.  It is important to 
remember that food allergies can be life threatening.    

Quarton Elementary School Party Guidelines 

Parties are to remain on-site unless individual permission is granted.  Please respect the authority of the teacher and the school 
environment when planning all parties. No siblings allowed unless otherwise specified.  The following steps should be taken 
when planning a party.   

• Classroom party coordinator communicates with the teacher one month prior to the

party.  The classroom teacher will provide the party coordinator with a party checklist which would ultimately be

approved/disapproved by the building principal.  Direction is received from the teacher and a party checklist is filled out.
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• Classroom party coordinator communicates with committee, tentative plans are made and form completed and returned

to teacher for approval two weeks prior to party.

• Information from the party checklist should be communicated to the parent body after the teacher/administration review

has been completed.

• End of Year Parties may not take place in individual homes.  Typically, all classes remain on site for these parties.  A

party checklist must be completed for all end-of-year parties.

Birthdays and Other Celebrations (ex. Mystery Reader and Student of the Week) 

We want to celebrate and recognize birthdays of our children as we know they are important events for our students. However, the 
recognition of a child's birthday is optional in the classroom. If the parents wish to celebrate a child’s birthday, we will recognize them 
with no food. More and more children have dietary restrictions, such as food intolerance, food allergies, students with medical 
conditions and those trying to reduce their consumption of foods that are high in calories and low in nutrition. Public schools have 
an obligation to be as inclusive as possible while meeting the needs of all students. Also, children naturally enjoy being active 
participants and do not want to feel left out or different. To comply with the spirit of inclusion and to promote wellness, the 
following ideas are being presented as ways to celebrate holidays or to honor children celebrating a birthday in class that improve the 
health and safety of our school children while promoting educational alternatives to such traditions as the “cupcake party.” Please do 
not send in food treats to celebrate your child. We will not be able to pass those out and you will be asked to take them back home. 
Also, please do not allow your child to pass out birthday invitations at school unless they are inviting all the students in the class.

Classroom snack time will still exist for our students. If snacks need to be limited due to allergies, etc. that will be communicated to 
your specific class. We will also still celebrate our classroom parties and special events with some food choices. We continue to 
encourage healthy choices and choosing foods that all children can consume during these times. Bagels will also continue to be sold 
through PTA and are a parent/guardian choice. If the parents/guardians of a birthday child prefer to buy a gift to acknowledge their 
child, below are ideas that the entire class can enjoy: Some ideas for non-food treats: pencils, erasers, pens, post it notes, fun note 
paper, pencil sharpeners, stickers, scented pencils or markers, colorful erasers, bookmarks, stencil rulers, rubber bracelets, pencil 
toppers, party favors (bouncy balls, matchbox cars, erasers, tops, magnifying glasses, notepads, bubbles, etc.). A class gift: A book 
that is read and donated to the class library with the student’s name in it or a game for the classroom (this is a great way for the child 
to be remembered for years to come). 

Field Trips 
The education of our children involves experiences beyond the classroom walls.  Teachers are encouraged to plan trips throughout the 
community.  Our students in grades JK-5 will take busses on their fieldtrips. Trips are incorporated into basic skills instruction.  
Parent permission is required for all field trips.  When a school bus is used for a field trip, all students in the class are expected to ride 
the bus to and from the field trip destination.  Not only does this promote camaraderie, but a school bus is a safe method of 
transportation. 

Nature Center & Bowers Farm 
Birmingham Public Schools in conjunction with Bloomfield Hills Schools will provide environmental education to our JK-5 
students. These programs will provide a wide variety of experiences for our students and support our district curriculum and Common 
Core State Standards.  

Safety Patrol 
Students in the fifth grade may volunteer for Safety Patrol.  They help by monitoring the school entrances, buses, and assisting students 
in crossing streets near the school for ten-minute periods preceding the start of school and following dismissal. Some students also help 
during the lunch and recess time.  

Service Squad 
Students in the fourth-grade volunteer to help teachers before or after school. 
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Transportation

The Birmingham School District policy states that ONLY children eligible for bus transportation will be allowed to ride on the bus.  If 
a student will be riding a bus other than his/her normal bus.  Students may not ride home with other students on the bus. 

Acceptable bus behavior is each student’s own responsibility with the support of his/her parents and the school personnel.  We request 
you discuss the following bus instructions with your child.  The following guidelines establish the basic framework for the 
transportation of students:  

A. Bus

1. Students are expected to follow the directions of the bus driver.
2. Students are expected to cross in front of the bus when entering the bus from the street.
3. Students will wait until the bus has come to a complete stop before attempting to enter or leave the bus.
4. Students are to keep hands and heads inside the bus at all times.
5. Students are expected to help keep the bus clean, sanitary, and orderly.
6. Students are not allowed to use loud or obscene language while riding on the bus.
7. Students are not to interfere with the driver in any way, so as to distract his/her attention from driving.
8. Students are not to deface the bus in any manner.
9. Students may not open the bus windows unless the driver gives them permission.
10. Students may not eat on the bus.
11. Only the bus driver will determine the need for using the safety door.
12. Tobacco, narcotics, alcohol are not permitted on the bus.
13. The driver has the option to assign seats when necessary.
14. Books, instruments, equipment and other articles may not be transported in the driver’s compartment of the bus or placed in

school.

The principal has the right to withdraw bus privileges for any student who interferes with the safety of other students on the bus, at the 

bus stop or with the bus driver.  

B. Walkers

All students walking to school are expected to use sidewalks, or, where there are none, walk on the
side of the street.  Crossing should be made at intersections or other designated locations pnly.

C. Bicycles

Students riding bicycles to school must walk them when on school property.  Bicycle racks are provided, and students should
be sure that their bicycles are secure in the rack.  There shall be no riding of bicycles on school property during school hours.
Students are encouraged to wear bicycle helmets. There is to be no riding of bicycles through the parking lot or during school
hours. Failure by a student riding a bicycle to and from school to follow rules and procedures established for safety may result
in a ban from having a bicycle on school grounds.

SCHOOL GUIDELINES
Safety First and Be Kind to Others 

These are Quarton School’s two main rules and the following are guidelines to explain those two rules. 

I. Proper Use of Equipment
A. Swings

1. No twisting.
2. No standing.
3. Only one person on swing.
4. Push safely; don't run under a moving swing.
5. Swing straight.
6. Don't swing on broken equipment.
7. No climbing on swing structure.
8. Sit on the tire swing.  Push carefully at the rider's request.  No more than 3 students at a time on the tire swing.

Riders/pushers must change positions after singing the ABC song twice (approximately 1 minute).
9. No climbing on the tire swing structure.

B. Slides
1. Sit down, go forward.
2. One down at a time.  Be certain that the bottom is clear before another person begins.



3. Slides are made for people only.
4. Don't walk up the slide.
5. Don't interfere with children coming down.
6. No climbing on or over the slide.

C. Spinning Apparatus
1. No more than 3 children at a time
2. Feet must stay on the platform
3. No jumping off while spinning

CI. Gaga Pit
1. One player tosses the ball up in the air. Once the ball bounces, it is then in play.
2. Players hit the ball with their hands only, and may not carry or throw the ball. NO smashing of the ball.
3. Anytime the ball hits a wall, it then can be hit by another player.
4. Any player who is touched by the ball (either directly or by a rebound off the wall) is "out" and must step out of the

circle. ONLY go in and out of the Gaga Pit via the entrance area. NEVER sit on top of the wall.
5. If the ball contacts a player or a player's clothing below the KNEE, that player is eliminated. If the ball contacts the

player above the KNEE, the player is still in.
6. If the ball goes out of the gaga court, the last player to touch the ball is eliminated.
7. If a player catches the ball before it bounces, the player who had the last contact with the ball is eliminated.
8. Once the player hits the ball, he or she must wait until the ball touches someone else before hitting it again (no

double touches).
9. If there are only two players remaining, a player may hit the ball 2 times in a row. When 2 players are remaining, all

other player can begin counting down from 30. If one is not out by then, the game is a tie, and play beings again.
10. Have Fun!!

CII. Organized Games:  Students are encouraged to remember this is recess and not a real game scenario with referees.
1. Everyone should be allowed to play – you can’t say “you can’t play.”
2. Stop playing or hold the ball when adults or children are passing into the playing field or the whistle is blown.

II. General Playground  is for our student only during school hours.  The following rules apply:
A. No hardballs or hard bats (i.e. baseball or softball)
B. No tag or chasing in the play structure area (inside the “track”).
C. Play within sight of the supervisors.
D. JK - 1st Grade does not play on the far field at lunch recess.
E. Don't re-enter the building without permission from the supervisor.
F. When the whistle blows immediately stop playing and return to the pick-up point.
G. Report all injuries to a supervisor.
H. Don't use any equipment if there is mud or water under it.
I. Do not climb fences.
J. Stay away from stray animals and inform supervisor.
K. Dress properly.  Children will be expected to go out with their class except in extreme cases i.e., broken leg
L. All clothing worn outside must stay on.
M. Notify supervisor if balls go on the roof, fence or into the street.
N. Students in grades JK - 1 will not access the Monkey Bars.

III. General School Conduct
A. Fighting and pushing are not allowed. Play fighting is not allowed.
B. Spitting is not allowed.
C. Rocks, wood chips, sticks, sand, or snowballs are not to be thrown.
D. Respectful play is expected. You can’t say “you can’t play” when asked by other students. Encourage others to join in 
your game.
E. Leave hats and clothing of other people alone.
F. Balls are not to be thrown at other people or at windows.
G. Use appropriate language.
H. Food is to be eaten/kept only in lunchroom or classroom. Special permission must be granted to eat outside.
I. Piggyback rides, tackling, or piling on each other is not permitted.
J. Follow directions of the supervisor.

IV. Assembly Behavior
A. Only clapping.  (No shouting or booing.)
B. Be attentive. (No talking during the program.)                19
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V. Miscellaneous
A. Always walk in the building.
B. Gum is not allowed
C. Respect school property in bathrooms, classrooms, halls and playground.
D. Keep your hands and feet to yourself.
E. Quiet in the halls and bathroom during instruction time.

VI. Lunchroom Rules
A. Keep hands to yourself
B. Be kind and respectful.
C. Walk quietly to the playground.
D. Bags or milk cartons should not be popped. No water bottle flipping.
E. Throwing, asking for others food or trading food is not allowed.  We have many allergies at our school.
F. Use an inside voice.
G. Clean up your area, including under the table if necessary
H. Stay in your seat unless you ask for permission.
I. Leave your table only after you are dismissed.
K. Throw your trash away once your table has been dismissed.

Pets at School 

Pets are an important member of a family. However, there are many students who are allergic to animal fur, hair, and dander.  Therefore, 
teacher permission must be granted before a student or parent/guardian can bring an animal/pet into a classroom.  The teacher must get 
written permission from all the students’ parents/guardians before students are exposed to or come in close contact with animals/pets. 
Please also refrain from brining pets onto school property.  It is often tempting to bring your dog with you as you walk your child to/from 
school.  Please keep pets off school property.  

Character Education 

As part of our school wide rules, as well as, the Strategic Plan, Character Education program is being developed with input from the 
total school community.  A survey yielded the following Character Education Traits as the basis for the BPS and Quarton Character 
Education Program. 

▪ Positive Attitude
▪ Respect and Kindness
▪ Honesty and Integrity
▪ Responsibility and Accountability

These traits will be reinforced as part of the ongoing development of the Character Education.  Quarton staff and students follow the 
guiding principles in our Bear Quote: 

Be Your Best 
Encourage the Rest 
Accept  
Respect 
Strive for Success! 

Students have been introduced to school and classroom expectations through an all school assembly and classroom meetings.  This 
shared understanding allows for students to understand the rules and expectations in our building.  When students do not follow these 
rules, a resotrative approach is utilized with reflection of their choices.  

STUDENT RESPONSIBILITIES 

Guidelines for Students 
The vast majority of students attending Quarton adhere to the rules and expectations set by the school and their parents.  Students are 
encouraged to follow our guidelines and rules.  When students have difficulty with that, the school works from a learning opportunity. 
The BPS district Code of Conduct can be found in the heading of Our School on the Quarton webpage.  

School Wide Expectations 
The School-Wide Expectation Plan follows our school rules and complies with the district's Strategic Plan.   The plan is based on the 
a Restorative Practices model.  The plan consists of: 

Jghiardi-Coignet
Highlight
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• Clearly making the rules known to students through the use of a joint charter at the start of the year in the classroom.
• Providing positive consequences for students who keep the rules.
• Providing learning opportunities for students who have not followed the rules using Reflection and/or Restorative Questions.

In certain circumstances, there may need to be aditional consequences for students who disregard the rules. We will always
follow the district's Code of Conduct.

Classroom Discipline 
Each teacher designs his/her discipline plan for the classroom.  Parents and students are informed of the plan. 

Bus Discipline 
Students who do not follow proper bus conduct will be issued a "bus ticket".  Each bus ticket requires a conference with the principal. 
The principal determines the consequences for the bus ticket.  Parents will be given a copy of each ticket.  

Forbidden Articles 
There are certain items that children cannot have in their possession on school property.  These items are not safe for use at school. 
Forbidden articles include:  knives, guns, matches, baseballs, baseball bats, skates, skate boards and pets (unless prior permission has 
been obtained).  Larger sums of money, expensive jewelry, toy guns, laser pointers, radios,cellphones, Smart watches, other electronic 
communication device (ECDs), Pokemon Cards and other toys are also prohibited (unless prior permission has been obtained for 
electronic devices).  While not generally used by elementary students, cellular phones or ECD’s may be carried provided that the 
phone or ECD is switched off during school hours or set to academic mode.  Student possession of any type of weapon is an 
extremely serious offense which may lead to the expulsion of the student from district schools. 

Positive Consequences 

All staff members have "Bear Hugs" notes to give to students for kind or helpful acts.  These may be given in or out of the classroom. 
They are presented in appreciation for doing your best by following the Quarton Quote and showing good character – “Encourage the 
Rest!” 

Student Reflection 
If children break a rule, a warning may be issued by any staff member.  Students are may be asked to fill out a reflection form to go 

along with their warning. 

Note:  A more severe consequence may be given to chronic 
offenders or for more serious offenses following the district Code of Conduct. 

Technology Acceptable Use Policy 
According to Board Policy (7540.03), all students and parents must read and sign the BPS Technology Acceptable Use Policy.  
Typically, this can be signed just once and remains in effect for the duration of attendance at Quarton.  On occasion, when changes to 
the policy are made, students may need to sign a new policy and return it to their teacher. 

PARENT RELATIONS

 School Communication 
Most communications to parents will be sent home from school by electronic means or with the students.  Monday is the day we 
have chosen to send home parent communications.  Please carefully go over all communications. The Quarton Weekly Reminder will 
be sent electronically using BPS Enews. You will be automatically registered for these updates from the principal and also from your 
child’s current grade level through your enrollment process. 

Parent Teacher Conferences & Report Cards 
The report card and Parent/Teacher Conferences are designed to relay information about the students to the parents. Parent/Teacher 

Conferences & Report cards are completed two times a year in the following mamanner:

1st  - In person Parent/Teacher conference are scheduled in November. 
2nd  - An electronic report card goes home in February via PowerSchool.  Families will have a two week window to access these report 
cards via PowerSchool.  A copy must be made to achieve these reports. 
3rd - Parent/Teacher conference are scheduled in March. An electronic report card report card goes home in March and is followed by a 
scheduled 
4th - The final report card is electronically accessible to you in June via PowerSchool. 
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We have a Standards-Based Report Card, hosted on PowerSchool, and students in grades K-5 do not receive letter grades. Junior 
Kindergarten will be given an individual report card from their teacher.  They will follow the same Parent Teacher Conferences as 
our students in K - 5. 

Class Placement 
Our procedure is based on the following beliefs:  

• We strive to provide quality customer service and satisfaction.
• Balanced class compositions coupled with a system to match students with the teachers that best fit their learning styles and

needs creates the greatest number of satisfied customers.
• Achieving balanced class compositions is a complex task that involves many factors such as teaching and learning styles,

academic and social abilities, student interactions, and programming needs.
• Teachers who have daily classroom contact with students are in the best position to make good placements to achieve maximum

customer satisfaction.  By the spring of each year, teachers have valuable information and insight into students’ needs and
capabilities and the expectations of their parents.

• Input from parents is important to ensure that the school understands the needs and circumstances of each child.  Such input,
however, should not include requesting a particular teacher or other specific students in the classroom.

• While individual parents may feel that achieving balanced class composition does not meet the needs of their child, it is assumed
that teachers do not make arbitrary decisions and that teachers and the principal believe that a reasonable match has been made
consistent with the needs of all students.

• No system is perfect.  When parents clearly feel that the school has made a grave error in placement, there should be a defined
means to bring such a concern to the school’s attention.  Information must be submitted to the principal in writing. Because
any changes to class lists after they have been finalized will affect the integrity of the entire grade level, however, finalized
lists will not be changed unless the principal feels that the school has made a significant oversight that simply must be adjusted.

General Timeline 

1. April of Each School Year:  Parent Input Forms are sent through BPS Enews.  Teachers have enough information to make
placement decisions. These forms serve only to make sure that the school has not overlooked important considerations in
formulating the initial draft of the class lists.  Submitting an Input form does not increase the chances of a student receiving
a particular teacher because there is no mechanism to make such a request.

2. May of Each School Year: Teachers meet by grade level with the principal to assemble balanced class lists in accordance with
the factors listed above.

3. Each year a firm deadline is set for the receipt of Parent Input Forms.
4. June: Teachers and principal cross-check the initial class lists and makes any necessary adjustments.
5. August: Class placements will be emailed directly to each family.

Quarton PTA 
Quarton has an extremely active and effective Parent Teacher Association (P.T.A.) organization.  Parent involvement is totally voluntary, 
yet Quarton has recently received awards for 100% participation.  Active participation as a P.T.A. Officer, Committee Chairperson or 
volunteer not only benefits our children, but it also enables those participating to have more direct input into the school.  For more 
information, contact the P.T.A. President. 
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Birmingham Public Schools Policies 

The Birmingham Public School District does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability in its 

programs and activities. The following person has been designated to handle inquiries regarding the non-discrimination policies. 

Director of Personnel Relations, 550 West Merrill, Birmingham, Michigan 48009, (248) 203-3028 

Update BPS Policy and Bylaws can be found at the Birmingham Public Schools Website under the Board of Education 
tab. http://www.neola.com/birmingham-mi/ 

Some of the policies and administrative guidelines that are recommended for your review:   
2003 - Educational Records (FERPA)

2006 – Attendance  
2006 – Bullying and other Aggressive Behavior Toward Students 

2006 – Electronic Devices  
2006 - Code of Conduct 

2006 – Locker & Other Searches 
3000 – Curriculum and Instruction

3002 - Parental Family Engagement
7004 - Administrative Regulation: School - Community Relations 

8007 - Discrimination & Harassment

Religious Recognition and Observances Guidance  
Diversity in Birmingham Public Schools is an asset, and the recognition of various holy days is critical in fostering an understanding, 
appreciation, and respect for the beliefs of others. Doing so cultivates empathy and develops a cultural intelligence that prepares our 

students to be successful in a global society.  

QUARTON QUIRKS!

A Dictionary of "Quartonese" 

All schools have a "language" spoken within the school community.  This is our attempt to familiarize you with "Quartonese" - the 
language spoken at Quarton. 

BAND-AID CENTER— located inside the school administrative office, apply band-aids and give TLC.  Parents volunteer for two-hour 
shifts during school hours. 

BBFA — the acronym for Birmingham-Bloomfield Families in Action.  It is a parent-teacher-community organization which sponsors 
various educational programs concerning substance abuse awareness. 

BEAR HUGS -- are notes of appreciation for acts of good character and kindness (following the Quarton Quote) that students give to 
others.  Classrooms use them in a variety of ways.  The goal is to “encourage the rest” by allowing students to acknowledge other 
students who act in good character. 

BIRMINGHAM EDUCATION FOUNDATION (BEF) - Founded in 1993, the BEF supports all schools 
in the district.  The assist with great learning experiences that may otherwise be unattainable. By funding 
these supplemental projects and activities, they provide the "extras" that help give each and every BPS 
student that additional edge - and in many cases, make possible special activities that will be a source of 
inspiration for years to come. 

BIG MAC COMMITTEE — the Money Allocation Committee of the PTA.  Project requests for 
funding can be made through this Committee.  At the end of the year, the Committee makes 
recommendations to the PTA regarding the allocation of available funds.  All are welcome to join.

http://www.neola.com/birmingham-mi/


24 

COMMUNITY SCHOOL ORGANIZER (CSO)  - This person coordinates Preschool and Kids Club. In addition, is responsible for the 
before and after school enrichment programs.

EMILY THOMAS AWARD — an annual award presented at the end of the year to a fifth grader.  This award is given in honor of a 
past Quarton student, Emily Thomas, who suffered severe brain trauma during the summer between fourth and fifth grade.  Not only 
did Emily work courageously to relearn what she had lost due to the injury but she managed to graduate with her class.  Throughout the 
ordeal she maintained a positive attitude.  Sadly, Emily passed away a year after leaving Quarton but her remarkable spirit lives on. 
Each year the principal selects a student who has exhibited outstanding character or effort to receive an award in Emily’s memory.  That 
student’s name is added to a plaque which is displayed in the entrance hall of Quarton School. 

ENEWS -   This is a web-based program that parents register from home or work.  This program allows parents to keep updated from 
the principal for whole school or grade level specific information.  

FIFTH GRADE CAMP— an off site experiential learning camp for the fifth graders.  The camp takes place in the Fall, during the 
school week, and usually lasts for a couple of days.  

FRIENDS OF QUARTON — an alternative to PTA fundraising, Friends of Quarton is a tax-deductible contribution to the Quarton 
PTA. 

FUN RUN — a school jog of approximately one mile through the neighborhood.  This event is held every fall.   Every student with 
parental permission participates, awards are given and a treat is served afterward. 

GREEN TEAM –is a group of students and parents interested in making Quarton a more environmentally friendly school. 

HALLOWEEN PARADE — a favorite annual event which is part of the school's celebration of Halloween.  On the designated day, 
children bring their Halloween costumes to school, change into them at the appropriate time, and parade around the outside of the 
school to the delight of the neighbors. 

HUNDREDS DAY— an event which occurs in February, celebrating the 100th day of school in grades K - 2.  Teachers and students 
bring in 100's of as many small things as possible for display.  Of course, everyone counts. 

ICE CREAM SOCIAL — the opening social event of the school year.  It is sponsored by the PTA in the early fall.  The entire Quarton 
Community is invited. 

INSTRUCTIONAL SPECIALIST – The Instructional Specialist will work with staff to assist teachers in curriculum and 
instruction implementation, through the use of data.  He/she will also use a MTSS model to determine the needs of students.  

MULTI-TIERED SYSTEMS OF SUPPORT (MTSS) – is a practice of providing high-quality instruction and interventions 
matched to students’ needs, monitoring progress frequently to make changes in instruction or goals and applying child 
response data to important educational decisions.  

PRINCIPAL’S AWARD — an annual award presented at the end of the year to a student who has exhibited outstanding qualities such 
as leadership, kindness or community spirit.  That student’s name is added to a plaque which is displayed in the entrance hall of 
Quarton School. 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING COMMUNITIES (PLC) – a group of educators working as a collaborative team to determine the best 
educational decisions for students. They will focus on what we expect students to learn, how to know if they have learned it, how to 
respond when some students don’t learn, and what to do if some students already know the curriculum.  

PTSA COUNCIL — the abbreviation for the Parent, Teacher and Student Association Council.  The district-wide council is made up 
of representatives of all schools in the district.  This Association meets on the 4th Monday of each month and sponsors various events.

QUARTON BEAR SPOTLIGHT— a child selected at random from each class to be a special student for a given week.  Every child 
is the Spotlight before the school year is completed.  Pictures of the students are taken with his or her teacher.  During his/her week, 
that picture and some information prepared by the student are displayed in the lunchroom. They are recognized by the principal 
during that week at their lunchtime.   Individual classroom teachers may do something additional/special with their Student of the 
Week. 

QUARTON CARES-involves community service topics and activities that are specific to each grade level at Quarton School.  



QUARTON QUOTE -- is our touchstone to remind our students to show good character. 

Quarton Quote 

Be your best. 
Encourage the rest.

Accept.
Respect.

Strive for success.

QUARTON WEEKLY REMINDER - this weekly news update will be sent home electronically from the principal. 

REFLECTIONS— a district-wide contest sponsored by the Michigan PTSA.  Students submit art, music and/or literary work to a jury 
and selected items are chosen to continue the competition on a state level. 

RESTORATIVE PRACTICES- Restorative practices are an inclusive and relationship-centered approach to addressing conflicts and 
building community. Emphasizing accountability and empathy, these practices focus on repairing harm caused by wrongdoing rather 
than punitive measures. Through open communication, collaborative decision-making, and a commitment to meeting the needs of all 
individuals, restorative practices aim to create a positive and connected community where conflicts become opportunities for growth 
and understanding.

ROOM PARENTS — every classroom has parent volunteers who serve as Room Parents.  The level of parental involvement at 
Quarton School assist our teachers to incorporate many activities and festivities that create a wonderful atmosphere.  Room 
Parents coordinate and communicate with the teacher and parents so that these activities run smoothly - for both our children and 
their teachers.  The Room Parents are responsible for working with the teacher to organize class parties, field trips, parent 
volunteers, etc.  
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